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To the Audit Committee and Board of Education

Columbia Public School District

Columbia, Missouri
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SECTION ONE

Our Responsibility Under Generally Accepted Auditing Standards

As stated in our engagement letter dated September 26, 2002, our responsibility, as described by
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assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. Because of the
concept of reasonable assurance and because we did not perform a detailed examination of all
transactions, there is a risk that material errors, irregularities, or illegal acts, including fraud and
defalcations, may exist and not be detected by us.

As part of our audit, we considered the internal control of the Columbia Public School District. Such
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Consultations with Other Independent Accountants

In some cases, management may decide to consult with other accountants about auditing and
accounting matters, similar to obtaining a “second opinion” on certain situations. If a consultation
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SECTION THREE

Observations and Recommendations

During our audit, we became aware of matters that are opportunities for strengthening internal controls.
The following paragraphs summarize our comments and suggestions regarding those matters.

Grants

We noted no change, as compared to prior audits, in compliance with the District’s procedures in
accounting for and reporting grant activity. Several final expenditure reports were filed without
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MEMORANDUM

TO: Members, Board of Education
FROM: Jim Ritter?ﬂ

SUBJECT: Auditors’ Management Letter
DATE: December 6, 2002

administration and the Board of Education with a management letter. The purpose of
the management letter is to provide the district with comments and suggestions which
the auditors believe will improve internal controls and operating efficiency. Below I have
provided our response to the auditors’ management letter.

Grants

The dlstrlct s Busmess Ofﬁce procedures 1nclude 1nstruct10ns for the Business Office to
— Al i o
|




